Quick Step News

Volume 8, Issue 5

January 2006

Happy New Year

Thanks to Ed McLaughlin,
Dick Stover, George Mier
and Sue Williams for their
informative presentations
and interesting artifacts
shown at the December
meeting.

Monday, January 9, 2006
HSMC 7:30 PM

2006 CWRT Project

Our Civil War History
1s More Than Just The

[Local Veterans Marker.
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The Conshohocken Veterans Marker was dedicated after World
War L. It included the dates of the Civil War, Spanish American
War and World War I, The dates 1941 and 1950 were later
added after World War Two and Korea. Interestingly and
unbeknown to anyone at the time someone had “Vietnam™
inscribed on the bottom (It is barely visible in this photo). The
monument remains on its original site but was moved back to
make way for a more elaborate World War Two Memorial.
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What We Do Today

Will Save Our History
For Tomorrow.

There is History Outside
Your Front Door...

Montgomery County CWET members Charlie Williams and
Mike Brumbaugh install new Veteran Grave Markers at
Montgomery Cemetery

We Must Learn From
Past Mistakes.

Today 100 West Third Ave. in Conshohocken now serves as an
office building. In the past it was a Coptic Church and a business that
sold school desks. It suffered two fires in the past 30 years. Originally
the building served as the headquarters for the Women's Christian
Temperance Union and then was sold to the local Grand Army of the
Republic Post and served as the GAR hall for George Smith Post 79.

Wall constructed of broken tombstones and corner markers at
St. Matthew’s Old Cemetery in Conshohocken. Maybe no
cared enough at the time or maybe it was just too late. John
Conway of the 6" US Infantry lies here in a now unmarked
grave. Conway was killed in action.
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Photo of Richard H. Bate from the collection of the
Conshohocken Historical Society. Bate served in the 34"
Pennsylvania Volunteer Militia for all of (Continued on page 3)
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two and one half months. He was employed at his father’s iron works company William T. Bate and Son). The building still stands at Elm
and Harry Streets in Conshohocken. Sadly the plant was undergoing an extensive redevelopment and in December of 2005 caught fire
destroying a good portion of the mill. Sources say that the plan is still on to preserve a portion of the building. Despite his short term of
service, Bate was active in the GAR. So much so that he was buried in his GAR uniform.

His brother, Edward was a member of the 8™ Pennsylvania Cavalry and on July 23, 1865 suffered a crippling injury during a train wreck
on Southside Railroad while traveling between Richmond and Lynchburp, VA. His injuries eventually took his life in 1889 at the age of 48,
It is said he could not move his body below his neck. Something similar to the injury sustained by the late Christopher Reeve and at a time
when there was no rehab or health care. He was cared for at home until his death.

Richard Bate was active in local polities and the donor of a stain glass window located in the United Methodist Church at 6™ Ave. and
Fayette Street in Conshohocken. His home located at 4™ Ave. and Harry Streets still stands. The Bate Company produced iron plate and
boilers among other manufactured items. The firm held patents for a steam generator and worked with Civil War Balloonist and inventor
Thaddeus Lowe then of Norristown. Members of the Bate family still remain in Montgomery County today.

...and Places Far Away | [ricueais me gavesic

of Abraham G Kratz of
Lower Providence

Township, Monteomery

County. Kratz, mustered
into Company B of the
73™ Pennsylvania
WVolunteers as a Pnivate
on August 12, 1861. He
was woundad at Resaca,
Georgia on May 14,
1864 and died on May
17. He is buried in the
MNational Cemetery in
Chattanooga, Tennessee.

A Major credit card company has saturated the airways with their
ads. They want to know, “What’s in your wallet?” As we move
into a new year, [ should like to ask each of you the same. No [
am not interested in your money. [ am interested in your cares and
concerns for the historical sites and information that lies in our
immediate area. Part of our mission is to preserve it. In my
opinion part of preservation is securing the information and
making it public. Ed McLaughlin recently sent me e-mail
concerning the GreenWood Cemetery located in Brooklyn, New

Samuel Hamilton Camphell
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Look what I found when [ visited Cold Harbor Battlefield
This photo and story were posted in the Visitor’s Center

there. Campbell’s grave site is unknown,

O g B York (see last page). I have edited the e-mail providing the

pertinent information supplied by this group. 1 am hoping that
many of you would be interested in selecting a project for this
year. Such an undertaking could be a resource of increased
membership and publicity. While we all enjoy hearing about the
many and varied subjects of the period covering the American
Civil War, I believe that we too should be writing history. Every
day development and urban sprawl gobbles up sites precious to
us. I ask each of you to think about something we could do as a
group to preserve our rich history in Montgomery County. 1
realize that all of us has other interests and family responsibilities.
Maybe there is room in your wallet for one more thing.
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